

March 4, 2016

## **COMMISSIONER'S INTRODUCTORY BULLETIN**

I am pleased to be sending out my first industry bulletin as BC Container Trucking Commissioner. To begin, I want to recognize the accomplishments of my predecessors, Acting Commissioner Bell and Acting Deputy Commissioner Ready, who provided vital leadership over the past five months. I would also like to acknowledge the appointment of Michael Crawford as Deputy Commissioner. I expect Michael's knowledge and experience will greatly contribute to the work of the Office of the BC Container Trucking Commissioner (the "OBCCTC") as we move forward.

It is my intention to build upon the progress achieved by the previous Commissioners as I focus on the ongoing investigation, auditing and enforcement of the regulated rates and the administration and upcoming issuance of new TLS licenses. Regular Industry Advisory Committee meetings will continue, as will the practice of communications through the website and OBCCTC newsletter.

The local drayage sector has made some significant advancement over the past year but there is more to be accomplished. I look forward to working with all of you on our collective challenges in building a more stable and efficient industry.

Sincerely,

Duncan MacPhail

**BC Container Trucking Commissioner**